
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Office 

Sta. Monica, Puerto Princesa City, Palawan j 
E-mail: denrpenropalawan@qmail.com 

Telfax No. (048) 433-5638

FROM

January 12, 2023

MEMORANDUM

FOR The Regional Executive Director 
DENR MIMAROPA Region 
1515 DENR By the Bay Building, 
Roxas Blvd., Bgy. 668, Ermita, Manila

The PENR Officer 
Puerto Princesa City

SUBJECT REPORT ON CORAL ASSESSMENT AND MONITORING OF 
MALAMPAYA SOUND PROTECTED LANDSCAPE AND 
SEASCAPE (MSPLS), TAYTAY-SAN VICENTE, PALAWAN

Respectfully forwarded is the memorandum of CENRO Taytay, Palawan indorsing the 4th 
quarter report of MSPLS-PAMO re: Coral Reef Assessment and Monitoring - a CY 2022 target 
activity under Management of Coastal and Marine Resources/ Area, j

As stated in the attached report, MSPLS has a total of 246.18 hectares’ coral cover, with an 
excellent condition. A total of 13 reef fish families were observed and recorded. The PAMO 
identified Malapena Island in Bgy. San Jose as a permanent monitoring site for corals.

This report is being submitted to serve as Means of Verification for the above-mentioned target 
activity.

For information and record.

‘For the PENRO
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Charge, Office of the PEI
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